Prepared By Mahbuba Jahan Mollik (Assistant Teacher-Main Campus)

Class:5
Subject: Islam & Moral Education

Chapter-5

Lecture-8 Day-8

Date: 04/11/2020

Day: Wednesday

Hazrat Nuh (A):

Hazrat Nuh (A) taught mankind about Allah and spread Deen for 950 years. He called on mankind to the path of Allah. He taught people," Have faith in Allah (Iman). Worship one God only-Allah Who is Alone and has no partners. And don't worship idols. Do good works and refrain from sins. Believe in life after death (Akhirat)."

• Only 80 men and women responded to his calls and had faith on Allah and became believers.

Rest of them ignored him and started to taunt him as mad and tortured him. They remained nonbelievers. Nuh (A) became impatient of their torture for a long time. At last he got annoyed and was disappointed and prayed to Allah: "0 Allah! I have tried my best to bring them to your deen but they did not respond. Please help me and punish them."

Allah granted his prayer. Allah informed Nuh (A), My curses would soon come down upon these people. A great flood would occur. Nuh (A) was advised to build a big boat. Nuh (A) built a big ship and informed the people that Allah's curse would be soon upon them for their disobedience to Allah. He warned them but people ignored him and did not come to their senses.

At last, the signs of the disaster really appeared. Heavy rain and thunder storms started too. The whole area was flooded. Nuh (A)along with his party of believers boarded the ship. He also took a pair of each animal and all the necessary furniture and utensils. He recited the following invocation before the ship set sail; "

Bismillahi majreha wa mursaha, inna Rabbi la Gufurur Rahim

Meaning: This will move and stop as per Allah's order Verily. My Sustainer is Forgiving and Most Kind

Hazrat Nuh (A)'s ship in Aral Mountain



Water kept increasing, rain and thunder became stronger. It rained for 40 days and night continuously. Everything was submerged under water. The non-believers climbed the mountains to escape drowning but at last the mountains were submerged too. So all the nonbelievers drowned including one of Nuh (A)'s son named Kenan for disobeying

Allah and his prophet. Nuh (A) and his followers were saved. The boat stopped at Mount Judi. Nuh (A) disembarked with his followers along with all the animals & other things. The earth turned green and was full of life again. They opened a new chapter of life on earth.

<u>Ideals:</u> Nuh (A) was uncompromising to propagate truth and justice. Even in the face of many obstacles, he did not flinch to preach the truth. He struggled all his life to preach the Deen of Allah.

We should imitate and follow his ideals of life. We should work hard to spread Deen all our life. We should not fall back from preaching Deen of Allah, even in the face of all kinds of obstacles. We should worship Allah. Should encourage everybody to observe Allah's deen. If we disobey the orders of Allah, then we will be destroyed and be deprived from Allah's favour (Rahmat).

Hazrat Ibrahim (A):

About 4000 years ago in the city of Babel in Iraq, Hazrat Ibrahim (A) was born in a priest family. The people of Babel were idol worshippers. They believed in the sun, moon, stars etc and worshipped them.

Hazrat Ibrahim (A) was deeply opposed to idol worship since his childhood. At the time, the king of Babel was Namrud, a very cruel and oppressive king. Father of Hazrat Ibrahim (A), Azar was an idol worshipper.

They complained to the king about Ibrahim (A). The king and his court decided to burn him alive. Hazrat Ibrahim (A) had infinite faith in Allah. A large fire was built to burn Ibrahim (A). He was thrown in the fire but as soon as Ibrahim (A) was in, it turned cool as per Allah's orders. Ibrahim (A) was saved from being burned alive. He was unharmed. Allah protected and saved him.

Hazrat Ibrahim (A) started to invite people to the path of Allah but they started torturing him. At last he left Iraq and went to Syria and Palestine. When Hazrat Ibrahim (A) was 86 years old, his son Hazrat Ismail (A) was born by the grace of Allah. His two sons- Hazrat Ismail (A) and Hazrat Ishaque (A) were prophets too. Once, at the command of Allah Hazrat Ibrahim (A) sent off baby Hazrat Ismail (A) and his mother Hazera in exile to Makkah. At that time Makkah was a desert valley surrounded by mountains devoid of any human presence. By the grace of Allah, water started sprouting from beneath a stone. Thus the well of Jamjam was born. Upon hearing the news of the availability of water, people started to live there. A human habitation grew up there. City of Makkah was established.

Allah ordered Hazrat Ibrahim (A): 'In my honor, sacrifice something very dear to you." Ibrahim (A), decided to sacrifice his dearest son Ismail (A) to please Him. Allah was very pleased, when as he put his knife on the throat of his son. Allah sent a lamb from Jannat to replace Hazrat Ismail (A) and the lamb was sacrificed. This sacrife is known as Qurbani and it will be continued until Qiyamat. Father ans son joined hands to construct the Ka'ba.

<u>Ideals:</u> He was a dear Prophet and servant and of Allah. He was called <u>Khalilullah</u> or friend of Allah. We should follow Ibrahim (A) in matter of sacrifices to satisfy Allah.

Work sheet 8

Hazrat Nuh (A):

One senten	ce questions
------------	--------------

- 1. How many years did Hazrat Nuh (AS) teach Islam?
- 2. How many men and women responded to Nuh (AS)'s calls?
- 3. What was Nuh (AS) advised to build?
- 4. Where was the boat of Hazrat Nuh (AS) stopped?
- 5. Who was kenan?
- 6. What was the curse that be fell on the people at Nuh (A) 's time? (2016)
- 7. What happened to the son of Hazrat Nuh (A)?

Fill in the Blanks

1.	Hazrat Nuh (AS) preach islam for years.
2.	Only men and women responded to Nuh(AS) call.
3.	Nuh (AS) built a big
4.	Nuh (AS) along with his party of boarded the ship.
5.	Nuh (AS) son name is .

Board Questions

1. For how many days did Nuh (A) spread Deen to the way of Allah? What can we learn from Nuh (A) fruitless invitation to people and the consequences of the ripeness of the tribe? Write down 4 curses of Allah during his time. (2017)

Hazrat Ibrahim (A):

Fill in the blank

1.	Hazrat Ibrahim (AS) born in the city of
2.	Hazrat Ibrahim (AS) was called
3.	and his son constructed the ka'ba.
4.	was the king of Babel.
5.	was the father of Ibrahim (AS).
6.	Ismail (AS) mother name was
7.	Ibrahim (AS) left and went to and
8.	Ibrahim (AS) decided to sacrifice his dearest son

One sentence questions

1. Where was Ibrahim (AS) born?

- 2. Why did Numrud build the huge fire pit to kill Ibrahim (A)? (2016)
- 3. When was Ibrahim (AS) born?
- 4. Who was Namrud?
- 5. Who was the father of Hazrat Ibrahim (AS)?
- 6. Who decided to burn Ibrahim (AS) alive?
- 7. What was built to burn Ibrahim (AS)?
- 8. How old was Ibrahim (AS) when Ismail (AS) born?
- 9. What are the name of Ibrahim (AS) two sons?
- 10. Who was Hazera?
- 11. What was sacrificed in the replacement of Ismail (AS)?
- 12. Who was khalilullah?
- 13. What does khalilullah mean?

Board Questions

1. How did Hazrat Ibrahim (A) escape unhurt from the fire? (VNSC)